
The Speaker congratulates Sayyid Al-Hakeem on reelection as Al-Hikma
Movement’s Leader in the second conference

The Speaker of the House of Representatives, Mr. Mohammed Al-Halbousi, sent a telegram of

congratulations to Sayyid Al-Hakeem on his re-election as head of Al-Hikma Movement during the

activities of his activities of the second conference of the General Assembly of Al-Hikma

National Movement.

Al-Halbousi said that the re-election necessarily indicates the wisdom of Sayyid Al-Hakeem to

lead the march, its success, and achieve its national goals.

Al-Halbousi  lauded  the  national  discourse  of  His  Eminence,  describing  the  discourse  as

patriotic, Islamic, conscious, noble, and keen to unite all. The Speaker also lauded His

Eminence's relentless pursuit of the success of the democratic experiment and strengthening the

language of dialogue and communication.

Below is the text of the telegram:

In the name of Allah, the Most Gracious, the Most Merciful

 

Your Eminence Sayyid Ammar Al-Hakeem, 

head of Al-Hikma National Movement,

I am pleased to extend my congratulations and blessings to you for the renewal of the

leadership of Al-Hikma National Movement. That trust you deserve truly indicates your wisdom in

leading the march and achieving its success and its national goals. We have seen it in your

conscious and noble national and Islamic discourse and your unwavering commitment to the

cohesion of the Iraqi ranks and your relentless pursuit of the success of the democratic

experiment and the strengthening of the language of dialogue and constructive communication

between parties, entities, and national activities.

I reiterate my congratulations, accompanied with a prayer upon Allah to guide you to more

achievements and successes and guide you on the righteous political career path.



Accept my highest consideration.

Mohammed Al-Halbousi

Speaker of the House of Representatives

March 5, 2022


